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Letter to parents and teachers (2019/2020-5)

31! March 2020
Dear Parents and Teachers,

It has been more than two months since the suspension of classes in school. This reminded me of a time 17
years ago, when parents had to go back to school to retrieve learning materials and homework. In today’s
world, we are all able to engage in e-learning instead.

When the school was first suspended in the beginning of February, we provided online learming materials
and resources at that time, and promptly arranged the online class timetable for students in Years 9 to 12, so
they could attend classes according to a regular schedule. A week later, we started online classes for other
year levels as well. However, as the Year 1 to 3 students are rather young, we utilised the idea of video
recordings so they could watch and learn anytime. | believe that the most important consideration is the
close communication and relationship between teachers and students, and the happy learning environment
this creates, rather than the amount of content that is taught. Our primary teachers have maintained this
connection through storytelling sessions and phone calls with our students. During such challenging times,
our teachers managed to prepare various online teaching materials and engaging videos, while improving
their professional skills in conducting online classes. From being rather unfamiliar to becoming more
experienced practitioners in this new teaching mode, our teachers have certainly broadened their skills in
managing the virtual classroom.

Although our students could not physically see their teachers in person; their eagerness to see their
teachers, curiosity towards the novelty of online classes, active engagement and self-discipline are all
unexpected results and benefits of this new approach to learning. | hope that both teachers and students are
inspired by the possibilities of remote learning and fully enjoy these times together in collaborative work.

Throughout the years, | have spoken and told stories at our school assembly every week. The auditorium
has become my classroom. Storytelling has created an unspoken bond between me and our students. |
therefore decided to continue my storytime, and have recorded them in the auditorium every week. | do hope
that all our students will enjoy listening, and will reflect upon the moral of each story told.

Instrument classes have also been included in the timetable and our instrument instructors likewise engage
in online teaching. As the lower year levels could also manage online classes, we have now amended their
timetable. From April onwards, Year 2 and Year 3 students will also enjoy online classes. However, our Year
1 teachers believe that their students are still too young, and there might not be adults at home to help
frequently; therefore our Year 1 students will continue to use video teaching. Some class teachers love to
chat and laugh with them online in small groups, and it is clear that the children are very happy!

This has been an unexpected year for our Year 10 and 12 students, to say the least. With both the IGCSE
and IBDP exams having been cancelled due to the pandemic, they may feel disheartened and insecure
about the future. They might experience various negative emotions, and will certainly need our
encouragement and guidance. | strongly believe that teachers and parents must face this situation first in a
positive manner, then they will rise to this challenge united with our students. With the full support of the
school, we encourage everyone to cast aside any anxiety, while continuing to move forward confidently.

As the school's finances are fully funded by students’ tuition fees, our annual budget for maintaining high
quality teaching and campus facilities is constrained. But in these uncertain times, we wish to avoid causing
any additional concerns. The original plan to increase tuition fees next year has therefore been postponed.
This year has been an especially tough year financially, as teachers’ salaries are a substantial expenditure,
our 10-year old campus required numerous repairs, and the costs of investing in disease prevention facilities
were considerable. Only a portion of our funds and reserves were used to overcome this obstacle.

Thank you for your feedback in the Survey on e-learning. The feedback from our community of teachers and
parents is deeply valued and appreciated. WWe adapt certain aspects in response to your comments, and
keep communicating to maintain an atmosphere of harmonious cooperation in the school.

| wish that you are all safe and happy, for our students to grow up healthily, and for the global pandemic to
be under control as quickly as possible.
Warm regards

Dr LAU, Siu-Ling
Head Principal



